Longfellow Parent Association (LPA) Meeting

September 8, 2015      11:15am-12noon 
Longfellow Conference Room (2nd floor)
Members Present:
Myriah Marsh (co-chair), Michelle Risho (co-chair), Charlie West (treasurer), Jenna Lenz (volunteer coordinator), Stephanie McDowell (secretary)
Staff Present:  

none
· Reviewed Longfellow Calendar of Events.  Stephanie will make updates and ask Patrick for updates.  Then, print for Friday Folder.
· Run for Longfellow (R4LF):  October 1st at Bogart.  Jen Murgatroy, teachers, and Cory Carpenter are coordinating events.

· BSD Calendar Committee:  Each school has a representative parent and teacher on the committee to set the calendar for next school year.  Noone on the LPA can do it.  Johnna may be willing.  Will look for someone.

· Venture Church Supplies:  Feedback was there wasn’t an easy way to opt out if we didn’t want our supplies donated.  Parents couldn’t find the school supply list.

· Fort Bags:  $712 for 250.  Anyone who donates to the fort will get a bag.

· Reviewed fort budget.  Jenna knows someone who may be able to help with fundraising.   We need more parents on the Fort Committee to help with fundraising and the community build day.

Longfellow Parent Association (LPA) Meeting

September 8, 2015    12noon – 1pm
Longfellow Library
Members Present:
Myriah Marsh (co-chair), Michelle Risho (co-chair), Charlie West (treasurer), Jenna Lenz (volunteer coordinator), Stephanie McDowell (secretary)
Staff Present:  Principal McClellan 

Parents Present:  Monkia Johnson, Kare Wright, Natalie McDonald, Leo McDonald, Jill Weaver, Danielle Nickolas, Sharon Glick, Christine Hodgson, Jamie Cochenour, Amy Higman, Alyssa Smith, Marie McSpadden, Heidi Drivdahl, Myriah Marsh, Heather Drake, Joan Wright, Theresa Hicks, Matt Kelley, Troy Chandler, Jen Murgatroy
· Around the room parent/staff/LPA introductions.
· Programs for the school year:

· Matt Moffet – Science Fair

· Mr. Wizard is January 21st and is a good primer for the Science Fair that will be February 23-25.  The Science Fair will be judged again this year.  Volunteers will be needed.

· Kate Wright – Languages

· >90 students participated last year.  We are working with the other schools to create contuniuity.  Should be close to the same schedule that we had last year.  They will need volunteers.  Grades K-2 and 3-5 are grouped together.

· Semester 1 is roughly Oct-Dec (9 weeks)

· Semester 2 is roughly Feb-April (9weeks)

· Heather Drake – Farm to School

· Heather would like to revive Farm to School this year by setting a brainstorming meeting to gather ideas for what Longfellow students, teachers, and parents want.  Also, needs to have meeting to see who is interested in helping.  

· Heather will get the contact list from Jenna for who is interested in helping.  

· Gallatin Valley Farm to School has a lot of info on their website to use.

· Christine Hodgson – Artworks 

· Artworks will be May 13th.  

· Right now, they meet monthly and are looking for artist sin residence to come into the classroom to bring variety to the art options for students.

· Artworks is how the school raises money to have an art education program.

· Jen Murgatroy – Run for Longfellow (R4LF)

· R4LF is October 1st and at Bogart Park this year.  They will run a closed loop for a set amount of time.  The full letter will come out next week about the event and requesting donations.  Construction around the school is a problem.  The permit to use the park is the same amount as blocking of the street around the school.  They would do 1 grade at a time, all together.  There was an idea to get a timing clock and arch.  They need help getting prizes for the kids.

· R4LF is how LPA raised the money it needs for teacher proposals, school equipment, school bussing, etc.  

· Bike/Walk to School National Month is in October
· If there is anyone interested in that, LPA can help coordinate connections.

· Some ideas are bus stop at the Park in the morning to walk from there, healthy snacks, MSU mascot.

· Jenna, LPA Volunteer Coordinator, reminded everyone to return the purple volunteer forms in the Friday Folder so that we know if they are interested.  Returning the form doesn’t mean that you are committing – just interested.
· Principal Patrick McLellan:
· Record number of students – 338

· 20 certified staff and 15-20 assistance staff

· Back to School Night is September 15th
· All School Assembly for the kids on Sept 15th.  He will update the kids on what Back to School Night will be.

· North Fort Project:

· Play By Design (PBD) will help us do a community build.  
· PBD is coming for a committee meeting on October 7th.  
· Then, PBD will meet with all the students on the 8th to get their opinion.  
· Then, there will be a North Fort Celebration on the evening of the 8th.  (This will be the kickoff to the plan, calendar, and fundraising needs.)

· We’ll need lots of volunteers for fundraising and the build.  
· Patrick will do a Press Release and an email blast to get some press.  .
· Someone suggested doing a time-lapse video of the teardown and the build.  
· Ideas were to connect with other alumni to sell boards from the old fort and invite them to the kickoff night.  
· The next Fort Committee meeting will be September 24, 4:30-5:30pm in the library.  
· If you would like to be included in the North Fort Committee emails, let Principal McLellan know.

· Call for suggestions for speakers at LPA meetings:

· End of the year update from Superintendent about the mill levies, school builds, etc.

· Sac Middle School representative at the end of the year.

· Lunch program

· Bozeman School Foundation

· Children’s Festival of the Book

· Next LPA meeting is October 13th at noon in the Longfellow Library.

· For more information about any of this information, contact the Longfellow Parent Association at longfellowpa@gmail.com.

· Minutes by Stephanie McDowell, LPA Secretary.
